OHA Work Hours: revision, effective 10/1/2011
The Board has requested I send out a summary of changes in work hours protocol and requirements. The Board voted on and approved these changes during 2011, and they have just gone in effect- on October 1, 2011. You are responsible for adhering to them, so please refresh your memory. They were already described in the minutes, so they should be nothing new to you. Each of us pledged to fulfill our work hours requirement when we accepted our membership. The needs of the organization have changed over the years, so we are constantly tweaking our requirements as we fall further behind in pasture maintenance.

 Work hours no longer may be gifted, traded, bartered or bought and sold between proprietary members. 

 All proprietary members should be aware that only 50% of their work hours can be fulfilled by their associate member. (this has been a rule for years, but I thought I’d stick it in here as a reminder).

 A minimum of ten hours of the required work hours must be performed on the pasture doing physical work by the Proprietary Member his/herself. Board members are exempt from this requirement. This means that if you are not a Board member you must do at least half of your work hours yourself (up to half can be completed by your sponsor) and at least 10 of your work hours must be performed by YOU, doing physical work at the pasture.

 

There is now a work hour requirement of six hours per year for each Associate Member.  The six hours must be separate from and in addition to any work performed on behalf of, or claimed by, the Proprietary Member.

The rule which allowed credit for feeding the herd even if the feeding was not done, due to an early end to group feeding, has been eliminated. Staring now, feedings must be done in order to get credit toward your required number of feedings, or to get extra work hours if you have exceeded your required number of feedings.  Members are also reminded that if they do not complete the required number of feedings in a year, they must complete one additional work hour for each feeding not done.

There is now a limit of 1.5 work hours for coordination of any one season’s vet clinics, including setting up, tracking, and all other administrative tasks. This means up to 1.5 hours is allowed for the Spring clinics and 1.5 hours for the Fall clinics. This work may be split among various people, for instance two members can each claim up to 45 minutes each per season for vet clinic work. The Board has approved the use of a shot and dental check sign-out sheet to be filled out by the vet at clinics.

All administrative projects and committees must be reviewed by the Board in advance of the work being done, so that the Board can decide whether to allocate work hours to the project.  The Board may set limits on the number of work hours each member may claim for a particular administrative project. For instance, I was pre-approved 5 work hours to chair the Work Hours Committee, plus up to 1.5 hours per organized meeting of the committee. I ran past my 5 hours in the first week of this (almost a year ago) so all the work I’ve done since then, including this e-mail, has been on my own time, and not on OHA’s. 
A clarification: members who use their trucks in the course of completing work hours cannot claim “time and half” work hours.   

Thank you for your compliance-

Submitted by  Liz Strauss

